
 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2024 
 

To our valued Members, 
 
What a fantastic year we have had at Club on East!  
 
Financially, we have recorded one of the best years to date, due largely to our forward-thinking Board 
and management team, who have worked tirelessly over the past 12 months to improve our offering 
to members and guests, to ensure we are the venue of choice in the Sutherland Shire. 
 
The upgrades we have made to the inside of the Club have really made it shine with new carpet in 
our event spaces, new furniture, new bathrooms, and new air conditioning, which has positioned us 
as a high quality and affordable option for functions in our local area. 
 
From an operational perspective, we have been focusing on our weekly offering to members and 
guests, and it’s paid off. The Club is buzzing with our live entertainment and raffles, and of course, 
sport on the big screens in the Sports Lounge. 
 
I am incredibly proud of our support to local sporting clubs and community groups this year, with 
Club on East contributing to many organisations through ClubGRANTS and sponsorships. It’s also 
been great to see many of these local clubs using our venue to host their presentations and events. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank my fellow Directors who have worked to make our Club 
the best it can be. They attend many meetings, and I am grateful for their commitment to the 
success of the Club. 
 
Thank you to CEO Scott Lindsay and his team who have done an amazing job running the Club day-
to-day. They are the eyes and ears of our operation and without them, we simply wouldn’t have the 
venue that we do. Thank you to all the staff who do such a wonderful job, serving our members. 
 
Thank you to Mike’s Grill and his team who have once again proved they are the best in the business. 
Their meals are second to none and their popularity continues to soar at Club on East. 
 
And finally, thank you to our members for your loyalty and support. You are the very fabric of our Club 
and have helped it to grow over the years. I look forward to working with you for many years to come. 
Wishing all our members a very safe Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
See you at the Club! 
 
Tony Hogan - President 


